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MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

January 19, 1987 

The meeting of the Business and Labor Committee was called 
to order by Chairman Les Kitselman on January 19, 1987 at 
8:00 a.m. in Room 312-F of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 80 - Newspaper Carrier or Correspondent Need 
Not Have Workers Compensation sponsored by Rep. Jan Brown. 
Rep. Brown stated that House Bill 80 exempts newspaper 
carrier and part-time newspaper correspondents from workers' 
compensation coverage. 

PROPONENTS 

Les L6ble II, representing Lee Enterprises, Inc. Mr. Loble 
stated that he is submitting an amendment to the bill that 
makes the implied assumption expressed that the person will 
not be covered by workers compensation insurance, and if the 
person is a minor that a parent or guardian must make the 
written acknowledgement. He said carriers are not covered 
now, and this will forestall the possibility of increased 
costs being imposed on the papers. He also pointed out that 
he suspects that when the cost of the coverage for the full 
time adult employees are imposed for the services of part 
time and independent carriers, which now are mostly the 
young people, the papers will conclude they might as well 
hire adults, and the 12-15 year olds will lose the money 
making opportunity. He stated that Montana's daily 
newspapers hire about 125 to 150 and the weekly newspapers 
400 to 700 correspondents; many of which are homemakers 
selling their columns and photographic services to several 
sources, often in more than one state. He commented that 
there is no set standard of payment for these people 
throughout the industry and would add another administrative 
problem to the entire process unless they have an exempt 
status. Exhibit No.1. 

He stated that the following people that were going to 
testify as proponents besides himself were: George Moore, 
Montana Press Association; Richard Wesnick, Billings Ga­
zette; Bruce Smith, publisher of the Bozeman Chronicle; and 
Rick Foote, editor of the Montana Standard. He also stated 
that others that wanted to be listed as proponents and would 
be available to answer questions were: Chuck Vincent, 
circulation manager of the Billings Gazette; Sandra Grimes, 
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acting circulation manager of the Missoulian; Mike Voeller, 
Independent Record, Helena; Jim Rickman, circulation manager 
of the Independent Record. 

George Moore, Executive Director, Montana Press Association. 
Mr. Moore stated that the the reason they were seeking 
exemption from the workers compensation insurance was fear 
that possibly in the future a government administrator would 
decide that these independent contractors, the carriers and 
correspondents, would be transformed into employees. He 
commented that such a change would created disruption within 
the industry and could force some of the smaller newspapers 
to close; they are seeking the assurance that what is lawful 
business conduct today will continue to be lawful business 
conduct in the future. He said the relationship between the 
newspapers and the carriers involves the parents by requir­
ing them to co-sign the contracts, so the parents are aware 
of the contracts and are kept aware of the work situation. 
Exhibits No. 2 and 3. 

Richard Wesnick, editor of the Billings Gazette. Mr. 
Wesnick pointed out that a newspaper correspondent is a free 
lance writer, and there is no reason why a person writing a 
column, a housewife, a practicing veterinarian, or a retired 
newspaper editor, should be covered by workers compensation. 
He said each month the Billings Gazette buys columns and 
stores them on free lance basis, and without an exemption 
for these correspondents, he and other editors in Montana 
would be forced to pay workers compensation premiums for 
these people who are not employees. 

Bruce Smith, publisher of the Bozeman Daily Chronicle. Mr. 
Smith stated that when they contract with a carrier, a 
representative of the newspaper visits with the family and 
are given the opportunity to purchase an accident insurance 
policy that covers them not only when they deliver the 
papers, but provides protection 24 hours a day. He said 
this plan is similar to what the other papers in the state 
provide, and if the carrier declines the insurance, the 
newspaper purchases the policy to cover the carrier. He 
commented that should the newspapers not gain the exemption 
from workers compensation fund, it would affect how they 
deal with their carriers and,might force them to begin 
looking for alternate delivery methods. Exhibit No.4. 

Rick Foote, editor of the Montana Standard. Mr. Foote 
stated they have correspondents throughout southwestern 
Montana, and have an individual who is a part time editorial 
cartoonist. He stated that these people are independent 
contractors, the paper has no control over them; they are 
free to deal with other agencies or papers if they wish and 
are paid on submission and acceptance of their material. 
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Chuck Vincent, distribution director of the Billings Ga­
zette. Mr. Vincent expressed support of the bill. 

Sandra Grimes, circulation manager of the Missoulian. Ms. 
Grimes expressed support of the bill. 

Jim Rickman, Independent Record, Helena. 
expressed support of the bill. 

OPPONENTS 

Mr. Rickman 

Jim Murry, Executive Secretary, Montana State AFL-CIO. Mr. 
Murry stated that they have a newspaper guild affiliated 
with them that has jurisdiction covering the stringers for 
the newspapers, but the newspaper carriers do not have 
anyone to represent them. Mr. Murry stated that they are 
not questioning their pay scale, but the carriers needed 
protection from the hazards they face on their routes. He 
said the newspaper stringers are independent contractors, 
but the papers are testifying the carriers are also. He 
suggested that the newspapers be treated the same way that 
other employers are treated in the state and not given 
special consideration to simply improve their profit pic­
ture. 

Hiram Shaw, Division of Workers Compensation, Department of 
Labor and Industry. Mr. Shaw stated that newspaper carriers 
have historically been classified as employees by both the 
division and the courts. He said the Governor's Advisory 
Council studied the independent contractor coverage and did 
not recommend exemption for newspaper carriers or part time 
correspondents. He commented that independent contractors 
must be free from control of the employer and engaged in 
independently established occupations, and since the carri­
ers or the correspondents do not meet these definitions, the 
Department recommends that they not be exempted from protec­
tion of the workers compensation coverage. Mr. Shaw dis­
tributed information and a copy of an application that a 
carrier or correspondent who is considered an independent 
contractor is entitled to make, and the Division would 
consider that type of exemption. Exhibit No. 5 and 6. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Swysgood asked Mr. Loble he would object to inserting 
the word "free lance" to replace "part time" in the language 
in the bill since they are referred to as free lance writ­
ers. Mr. Loble responded that he preferred to leave it as 
"part time ". He felt that it was important that the part 
time provision be there as a protection for the 
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correspondent so it was clear that it was a part time and 
not a full time matter. 

Rep. Bachini asked if the carriers pay $1 per month for 
their contribution for the health coverage. Mr. Loble 
responded that was what it was for the Independent Record. 
Rep. Bachini then asked what each of the newspapers charged 
the carriers for the health coverage. Mr. Vincent responded 
that the supplemental insurance for the carriers at the 
Billings Gazette was $3 per month; Mr. Smith responded that 
for the Bozeman Chronicle it was $3 per month also. 

Rep. Glaser asked which of the three plans the majority of 
the newspapers use in the state of Montana, plan 1, 2, or 3. 
Mr. Shaw responded that none of the newspapers are under 
plan 1, and doesn't know if the majority are under plan 2 or 
3. 

Rep. Glaser asked what kind of health coverage the newspaper 
carrier gets for $1. Mr. Vincent responded that at the 
Independent Record the coverage consists of a hospital 
benefit of up to $35 per day, $85 for various ,expenses, like 
anesthesia, x-rays, and ambulance expense benefits up to 
$50, disability benefits of $8 a week, then there is some 
medical and dental expense benefits in about that amount. 

Rep. Glaser asked who decides when the newspaper is deliv­
ered, where the newspapers are to be delivered, and who 
determines what the newspaper will be sold for at the retail 
level. Mr. Loble responded that the newspaper decided when 
the paper is to be delivered, and the carrier decided who it 
is to be delivered to as he goes out and solicits the 
business, and also what to charge for the paper, that he can 
sell them at a discount or at a premium price. 

Rep. Glaser asked Mr. Loble if they had a circulation 
department at the newspaper. Mr. Loble responded they did, 
but when the carrier gets a route, he gets a list of sub­
scribers on his route. 

Rep. Glaser asked who determines when the newspaper is to be 
paid for. Mr. Loble responded that was up to the carrier, 
if he didn't collect for the paper, he didn't get paid. 

Rep. Glaser asked if the newspaper set the policy on any of 
the four matters discussed. Mr. Loble said they did not. 

Rep. Simon asked what was the definition of a correspondent, 
was there a clear definition. Mr. Wesnick responded that, 
from his newspaper experience, correspondents, stringers, 
and free lance writers were people that have some expertise 
or interest in a given subject that write a column or take 
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photographs of an event that has happened, call the news­
paper to tell them about it and ask if they want the story 
or photographs. He said the newspaper then mayor may not 
buy the material, and if it does, mails them a check for the 
story or the photograph. He stated that they may do a 
variety of other things or write a column for more than one 
newspaper at one time; the question then is who is to cover 
these people under workers compensation. 

Rep. Simon asked Mr. Wesnick if the Billings Gazette is 
currently paying for workers compensation coverage for their 
carriers and part time correspondents. Mr. Wesnick respond­
ed they were not. 

Rep. Simon asked Mr. Smith if the Bozeman Chronicle paid 
workers compensation coverage on their part time correspon­
dents and the carriers. Mr. Smith responded they do not pay 
workers compensation for their carriers, but they do have 
two or three people who are correspondents whom they have 
enough control over and deem as their employees, and they do 
pay workers compensation for them. He said they do not pay 
workers compensation on the other corresponde~ts that do not 
contribute on a regular basis. 

Rep. Simon asked Mr. Shaw if every newspaper carrier in the 
state and every substitute that works for them has to fill 
out the application for the independent contractor exemption 
in order to be exempt from workers compensation. Mr. Shaw 
said that was correct. 

Rep. Wallin asked if this law was enforceable. Mr. Shaw 
responded that the basic concern that the Division of 
Workers Compensation had was whether or not individuals are 
covered when they are injured; unless the individuals are 
specifically exempt, they must be covered. He said that the 
Division believes that if there is sufficient proof that 
carriers and part time correspondents are to be treated as 
an exempt class they should complete the application. Rep. 
Wallin asked who decided that, the Division or the court. 
Mr. Shaw responded that the initial decision would be 
through the Division, but it could be appealed. 

Rep. Pavlovich asked if the adult carrier gets paid more 
than the young carriers. Mr. Loble responded that they earn 
the same, the difference of what they buy the newspaper and 
what they sell it for. 

Rep. Swysgood asked Mr. Foote of the Montana Standard if he 
would object to have the definition of "free lance" inserted 
in place of "part time" in the language of the bill. Mr. 
Foote responded he had no objection. 



Business and Labor Committee 
January 19, 1987 
Page 6 

Rep. Thomas stated that the definition of part time and free 
lance should be clarified. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Brown stated that there were some gray areas in the 
bill and hoped the committee would allow them to work on the 
definitions and address the problems. She stated that there 
were two important factors involved~ that young people were 
able to work as paper carriers, and if the newspapers feel 
they can't afford to hire them, they would lose. She said 
that profits the newspapers made was mentioned, but if the 
newspaper's costs increase, then the advertising costs of 
the small businesses would increase and they couldn't afford 
to advertise which would hurt them. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 133 Make Consistent Certain Terms in 
Montana Alcoholic Beverage Code sponsored by Rep. Melvin 
Williams. Rep. Williams stated that this bill clarifies the 
terms throughout the Montana Alcoholic Beverage Codes and 
makes them consistent. He said that passage of the bill 
would" not change the Department of Revenue interpretation of 
the law as it exists at the present time. 

PROPONENTS 

Gary Blewett, Administrator, Liquor Division, Department of 
Revenue. Mr. Blewett stated that a lot of sections in the 
Alcoholic Beverage Code would be affected by the changes, 
but a limited number of terms would be changed. He said the 
bill attempts to clean up the terminology in about 98 places 
in the Code so that the Department does not have to repeat­
edly litigate the intention of the law. Exhibit No.1. 

Bob Durkee, lobbyist for the Montana Tavern Association. 
Mr. Durkee stated that they support the bill and have a 
minor amendment. He suggested inserting the word "annually" 
on lines 23 and 24, page 40 of the bill which reads, "the 
fee for a one-time all beverage license to a public airport 
shall be $800 .•. ". He said the city loses on a one-time fee 
because they are allowed to charge by the base of the state 
fee, therefore, every year they lose revenue. 

OPPONENTS 

Roger Tippy, representing the Beer and Wine Wholesalers. 
Mr. Tippy requested a coordination clause amendment at the 
end of the bill. He said that the bill makes a number of 
amendments to the Alcoholic Beverage Code that perpetuates 
the dual wine distribution system in the different sections. 
He commented that the dual wine system is a parallel system 
of bringing the table wine to the state which is run into 
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the state warehouse and out to the state liquor stores and 
agency stores, and the other, through the wholesalers and 
out to the beer and wine licensees that generally buy from 
the wholesalers. Mr. Tippy stated that they would oppose 
the bill unless the coordination clause was included in the 
end. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Simon asked if the state is currently offering the 
discount of 5% on case purchases off the posted price and 
not off the retail price, and if that had been the practice 
of the Department for some time. Mr. Blewett responded that 
was correct. 

Rep. Simon asked 
calculations, cost 
revenue last year. 
evaluation appeared 

if that difference, according to his 
the state of Montana about $140,000 in 
Mr. Blewett responded that Rep. Simon's 
to be correct. 

Rep. Simon asked if there appears to be this anomaly in the 
definition, why wasn't there an effort made to either change 
the definition to address that or add the term "posted 
price" in section 16-2-201 to conform with current practice 
to correct the situation. Mr. Blewett responded that this 
was under the category of making certain terms consistent. 
He said the list of sections that needed to be conformed was 
evolved by the Legislative Council, and if any other terms 
were to be addressed, another issue would have to be raised 
and possibly be in a separate bill. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Williams made no further comments. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION - none. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

REP. LES KITSELMAN, Chairman 



January 19, 1987 

Statement in Support of HB 80 by Jan Brown 

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, my name is Lester H. 

Lob1e, II. I represent Lee Enterprises, Inc. I am asking your 

support for HB 80 and a do pass recommendation from the 

committee. 

HB 80 would exempt newspaper carriers and part-time corres-

pondents from workers' compensation coverage. In previous ses-

sions of the legislature, bills have been introduced which would 

have deleted the requirement that carriers and part-time corres-

pondents apply for an exemption as an independent contractor. 

The implied assumption behind these bills was that these two 

employments are performed by independent contractors. That assu-

mption is correct. This session we ask that it be made express 

rather than left unstated. The bill before you, though, is identi-

cal to last session's. Accordingly, ,it needs to be amended. Our 

proposed amendment does two things: it makes the implied assump-

tion express and requires written acknowledgement that the person 

will not be covered by workers' compensation insurance. If the 

person is a minor then a parent or guardian must make the acknow-

1edgement. Accordingly, the person or his parent can decide 

whether or not he or she should be a carrier or part-time corres-

pondent. I have prepared an amendment for the committee's use 

and a copy of the bi 11 with the amendments shown. 

I am sure that you have all noticed that the opportunities 

for part-time jobs for the 12-15 year old set have dwindled over 

the years. Not so long ago, after school and on Saturdays, kids 

on bikes were delivering for drugstores, for Western Union, or as 

messengers for banks and other businesses. No longer. Now carry-

1 
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ing newspapers is one of the few part-time money making opportu-

nities available to 12-15 year-olds. 

Carriers buy their papers at wholesale and sell them at 

retail. They deduct their expenses such as rubber bands, plastic 

covers, hiring of substitutes when they are sick or on vacation, 

and keep what is left--their profit. They each individually 

service their customers and are responsible for collection of 

moneys owed them. 

For many youngsters, this is their earliest first-hand 

experience with the free enterprise system. Many adults in this 

room--including members of this committee, no doubt--had exper-

ience with this example of how an independent contractor and 

independent business person operates. 

There are 2,200 carriers contracting with Montana papers, 

129 here in Helena, 731 in Billings and most of them are boys and 

girls in the 12-15 age bracket. Each carrier has a substitute; if 

we include moms, dads, brothers and sisters who are occasionally 

pressed into service there could easily be 10,000 people deliver-

ing papers at one time or another during a year. 

Until very recently, the question of workers' compensation 

coverage was never even considered. It was "obvious" that car-

riers were not covered. The Montana Supreme Court has changed all 

that. Its expansive view of the reach of the workers' compensa 

tion laws has expanded the State Plan into bankruptcy. The Admin-

istration has a 100 page bill which attempts to reverse those 

court decisions. Prudence dictates that the law be crystal-clear 

for private business as well as for the state. 

It is important that you understand that this bill will not 

decrease current costs of operation of newspapers. Carriers are 

2 
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not now covered. It will forestall the possibility of incr~ 
costs being imposed on the papers--in the case of the Montana 

dailies about $200,000.00 per year. 

Other states have "protected" carriers by mandating cover-

age. I'm not privy to the thoughts of the publishers in those 

states, but I suspect that when the cost of fringes for full-time 

adult employees was imposed for the services of part-time and 

cussedly independent youngsters they concluded they might as well 

hire adults. You can go to other states and watch residential 

delivery of papers, but don't look for 14 year old boys and girls 

on their bikes. Watch for the pickup with the automatic newspaper 

thrower. The driver loads up the catapult with 50-60 papers and 

drives down the middle of the street firing them left and right 

in the general direction of the subscribers' homes. The papers 

contract with "Newspaper Delivery, Incorporated" and let it (or 

them) worry about workers' compensation coverage and other pay-

roll add-ons. The kids lose the money-making opportunity. 

The case for the part-time correspondent exemption is also 

strong. Montana's 11 dailies have between 125 and 150 correspon-

dents; the weeklies 500-700. Many of these are homemakers sel-

ling their writing and photographic services to several sources; 

often in more than one state. There is no set standard of payment 

for those people throughout the industry, which would add another 

administrative nightmare to the entire process unless they have 

exempt status. 

We request a "DO PASS" recommendation from the Committee. 

Thank you. 
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COMMITTEE ON BUSINESS AND LABOR 

Mr. Chairman, We your Committee on Business and Labor, amend HB 
80 by Jan Brown, as follows: 

1. Page 1, lines 4-5 
Strike: "AN INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR CONTRACTING WITH A 
NEWSPAPER AS" 

2. Page 2, lines 10-11 
Strike:· "with a newspaper as a newspaper carrier or part-time 
correspondent, or" 

3. Page 3, following line 4 
Add a new subsection: "(i) any person performing services as a 
newspaper carrier or part-time correspondent and the person 
performing the services or a parent or guardian of the person 
performing the services in the case of a minor has acknowledged 
in writing that the person performing the services and the services 
are not covered." 

4. Page 3, lines 7-9 
Strike: "with a newspaper as a newspaper carrier or part­
time correspondent, or 

And as so amended that the bill DO PASS. 

Dated this of January, 1987. 

Chairman, Business and Labor Committee 



MISTER CHAIRMAN, MEMBERS OF ~H~ COMMIT~EE. 

MY NAME IS GEORGE MOORE, AND I'M EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF THE MONTANA 

PRESS ASSOCIA~ION. MY ORGANIZA~ION REPRESENTS 68 WEEKLY N~WSPAPERS AND 

ALL 11 DAILY NEWSPAPERS IN THE STATE OF MONTANA. 

I SHOULD BEGIN BY NOTING THAT THE NEWSPAPER COMMUNITY OF THIS STATE 

STRONGLY SUPPORTS HOUSE BILL 80 AS LES LOBLE HAS PRESENTED IT TO YOU. 

I WOULD LIKE, NOW, TO CLARIFY WHY WE SEEK THIS CHANGE IN THE WORKERS 

COMPENSATION ACT. 

WE ARE MOTIVATED, SAD TO SAY, PRIMARILY BY FEAR ••• FEAR THAT SOMEWHERE 

DOWN THE ROAD, PERHAPS WITHIN rHE NEXT TWO YEARS, SOME GOVERNMENT 

ADMINISTRA~OR OR SOME JUDGE SOMEWHERE WILL SUDDENLY DECIDE THAT THESE 

INDEPENDENT CONTRACTO~S -- OUR NEWSPAPER CARRIERS AND CORRESPONDENTS --

HAVE ~lAGICALLY BEEN 'rRANSl"ORL'4ED INTO EMPLOYEES. 

SUCH A CHANGE WOULD CREATE PROFOUND DISRUPTION WITHIN OUR INDUSTRY, AND 

IT COULD EVEN FORCE SOME OF OUR SMALLER NEWSPAPERS PAR'rICULARLY 

WEEKLY NEWSPAPERS -- TO CLOSE THEIR DOORS FOREVER. 

I DON'T WANT THAT TO HAPPEN, AND I'M SURE YOU DON'T, EITHER. 

ALL WE ARE SEEKING IS A REASONABLE ASSURA~CE THAT WHAT IS LAWFUL 

BUSINESS CONDUCT TODAY WILL CONTINUE TO BE LAWFUL BUSINESS CONDUCT FOR 

THE FORESEEABLE FUTURE. 



DATE_ '/--, 

HB_';{O 

I SHOULD POINT OUT, NOW, THAT THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN OUR NEWSPAPERS 

AND OUR CARRIERS ••• AND HERE I'M REFERRING PRIMARILY TO YOUNG PEOPLE ., 
••• IS NOT WITHOUT THIRD-PARTY SUPERVISION. 

YOU SEE, WE ALSO INVOLVE THE PARENTS IN 'rHE RELATIONSHIP BY REQUIRING 

THEM TO CO-SIGN THE CARRIER CONTRACTS. THE PARENTS, THEN, ARE WELL 

AWARE O,r' THE 'l'ERMS OF 'rHE CON'rRACT. FUR'rHERMORE, 'l'HEY ARE WELL AWARE OF 

THE WORK SITUATION, AND THEY ARE KEPT AWARE OF IT BY VIRTUE OF THEIR 

DAY-TO-DAY CON'rACT WITH 'fHEIR YOUNG CARRIER ••• THEIR YOUNG 

BUSINESS PERSON, IF YOU WILL. 

THE RELATIONSHIP BETWEEN THE CARRIERS AND OUR NEWSPAPERS, THEN, 

INVOLVES PAREN'rS, AND QUITE FRANKLY, IT SEEMS ABSURD ,TO THINK THAT 'fHE 

s'rA'£E MIGH'r COME ALONG IN A YEAR OR TWO AND Il~JEC'r I'rSELF INTO THA'r 

~. RELATIONSHIP ONE THAT HAS NOT ONLY THE APPROVAL, BUT ALSO THE 

ENDORSEMBNT, OF THE PARENTS. 

IN CONCLUSION, WE ASK THAT dEASON PREVAIL IN THIS INSTANCE AND THAT 

YOU APPROVE THE AMENDMEN'f WE OFFER TODAY ON BEHALF OF THE wEEKLY AND 

DAILY NE~SPAPERS OF MONTANA. 

THANi< YOU. 

Testimony of 
Association. 

executive dlrector of the Montana Press 



. ' ':. .Carrier C t t
£XHI8/T':'" l..-on rae ~~T£ , 

,>-THIS AGREEMENT made and entered.. 8. The Contractor shall sell and deliver said 
';:::'intothis"':': '.; day of ,. newspapers according to his or her own means and 

. . .... methods, ~~d he or sfie shall not be subJ'ect to control 
"::f19~;:between LEE ENTERPRISES, . or sypervlslon of the Company except as to the result 
····'INCORPORATED he e'nafte f d obtamed. Any mode of transportation which the ~~: . , r 1 r re erre Contractor uses must b.:: furnished at his or her own 
':)'10 'as "Company ", and ';;:" '- -"'. ' ' expense and the Company shall not be held liable in 

.•. ·:.;.;.~; . .,!':,~2\,,~,~· .• '.~"".' "~" .,.. , ~~l f!i~~~~~t~~~ ~1Pi~sg; g~rd~~3;~~ r;~~pgo~~tftn~e 
,~-~~address' . !.<,.'~. city· " .,:' '. '. state 9. The responsibility for delivery of, pa~rs to .' 
~r~::hereinafter referred to as ','Contractor, subscrIbers shall be the sole responsibIlity of the 
".' , . - Contractor. In this regard, it is understood that the 
,'{l. The Company gives the Contractor, subject to the Contrac.tor is an .Independent Contractor and as such is 
"~Jerms of thIS agreement. the right to sell and deliver responSIble for hIS orner own sub-contractors agents 
:~;'. the daily, INDEPENDENT RECORD within the and representatives. In the event that the Contractor 

, . 

':< territory included in the Company's Route Number shull be unable to deliver papers to subscribers the 
,~~.i, ' \~~ D~p"''''r' tnl'e' 'nl"; OafcfcI·col·la'dJinroguttOe tbhoeunCdlrrcl'eus~U. tion, . responsibility of obtaining assistants or substitutes 

, .... .. Sholl! be th~t of the ~ontractor. The Company shall not 
.;j2:-The'~o·ntl;actol" shall i'eceive a list of pr~sent .... '; be ~c~po~slble nor babJe for any damage to property or 
:. :.? subscribers and the Contractor agr~es uron request of for injuries to others caused by the Contractor his or 
."; the Company to submit a correct copy 0 all . her sub-contractors or assistants or substitutes while 
.:'~ subscrilJ~rs to whom papers ar.e being delivered. . engaged in performance of this contract. .", ' 

.~' , ,<?;:3. The Company shall sell and deliver to the Contractor 10. The term of this Agreement 'shall be for unlimited 
:/.<1t a .desi,gnatea point as soon as practicable after., month(s) unless term10ated by either party by giving 

'. 

',' 
·t,' 

;:;pubhcat~on eacti dav as many copies of the . . at le~st t~irty (30) days writt~n notice. The notIce of 
;;'; INDEPENDENT RECORD us the Conlr:tctor shall termmatlOn must be gIven prIor to the first day of the 
·;~·order. 'l'h~ bundle of newspapers, wrappers and ties month effective on the first day of the following month: 
:;~~sha.H become th~ prl;>pe~ty 01 ~e Contractor upon ," Upon breach, by either ~rty, of any of the terms of . 
:~:;:dehvery to the dlstrluuL10n pomt. .."c... , " ..< ~IS Agreement, ~e non-breaching party may . " 
:. ;:-1:' The Cunl~'actor will be entitled to· all profits and will t~~~?~at~lae}i~~te ~~Agr.~~~en~. without,,~~~ice . 

, :':~~ be !iabl\! Cor aU loss,,~ r,,-sulting Crom th~ SOltes and " 
, ~:}, delivery of newspapers sold to the Contractor. The net 11. 'I'his Agreement terminates,supersedes '"nd ... ~.' 
~::{(p.rofit to the Con[rOlctor shaJl be ba~ed soJely upon the revokes an prior agreements between the parties ',',. 

~·,·~~Jh{(erence between the purchase price of the ' . hereto and constitutes the entire agreement between 
'. "r newspapers delivered and sold. 1"he Company shall not them. .- . . '. ;, " '. ' 

,;~i:pay or be liable to the Contractor for any other. DATED thO day of ~ .. - .• . . .,: 
·~~compensaliOll' of.any type or kind., ,,'~" .. ' ~ -.' ::' . . IS ___ , ------, 19--'::' 

4 ~ ,,.... • ... " • ~~ I' ", .... ~ -'". 

:~~5. The Contractor agrees to pay the Company by the 

~~~:~H;J.r~~1~0Et~~t~d~grg;egh~~ or . '" Carrier Salesman 
- The INDEPENDENT RECORD 
By: ,,~~: 6. Th~ Conu·:t~tor will mainWlin with the Com puny a " 

t;S bond account 10 the amuunt of $ .. . 'l'his . 
'~;amount m<.ty be deposited at une time, but In no COlse in 
·,.;:.Eamounts ofless thoin $' ~r month until, , . . 
.~:: ~he re=quired balance is obtuined. Acco!Jnts slulU earn <, In order to mquce the Compa.ny to enter mto thIS' 
.~. :" .. : Interest Oit 01 I·:lte and, frequency established by the ',' Agreement, With t~e above~named Contractor, I hereby 
".i Company. Once the minimum balance is reached, the :. c?ns~nt t~ ,the makmg of thiS Agreement,and il~r~e to 
.' ,·.Comructor may at his or hel' option continue monthly pay all chums accrumg to the Company' m the case oC 
,to-.deposils into the bond account 10 the S<lme amount set .. aefault on the part ~f tile Contractor. I Curther stat~ ':' 

. :jt.forth :lbove and earn inlerest on these CldditionaJ '.' that the c.ontractor 15. . years old as of hiS or 
.;;j'i a!ll0ullls at the same rate ClS ,the. requiJ:ed minimum ..... her last blrthduy and IS 10 good health.' . " ... " , 
. "" balance. After proper authority IS receIved, amounts 10 . DATED th's . de' 19 ' . 
~c:s.addition to the minimum baJance may be withdrawn by , . 1 ay 0 , --
~~~ t~e Contractor. Upon termination oC this. contr~ct by " .. ::' .' ... 
"-~::, either party I the Ilond account balance (mcludmg", . . . 

< ,:~interest) less any' amounts owing to the Company by .', .' .. ' " P t G d' 
;. ~~~~~~!tt~~~~;a~f~~~~;~~~~~~~~~~:~~;~~:~;'~:~}:~~) /- .'.':. ~ aren or u~r,.l~~ 
~·~~l7. The Contractor agrces to provide door dclivery and ;.-,..... ' 

;;?:!i satisfactory servi~e to his ~r her cu~tom~rs eacti day. . 

" '.~"'," 

;;7;. The Contractor w!ll work dl~ectly wlt.h hls or her 
i,<):,: customers for dehvery of mIssed copIes. ' .. -', 

"" • .I",,,,~_,,,; •. :'~t, .. ·: .. ~.-.'7-::. '"-., ~" .. _j..',' , .• ~._ • r;>··· .. • ,,"__. '. 

p ,0, Box ·'2.t9 IIl'lt'nU t Montana 59GO-l 

Relationship of Parent or 
Guardian to Contractor 

I 

1"-
! 



EXHiBIT 1r 
~ 

DATE-. ));1) 21 
HB_ fa I I + = 

What Every Parent 
Should Know About 
"THE CHAMPION" 

Accident Insuranc'e Program 
1. Designed by National Casualty Company, especially for youngsters acting as news- '. 

paper carriers . 

. 2. Along with "operating his or her own busin~ss," allows the youngster the oppor- - - .. ----. -_ ... ' 
tunity to earn and learn and appreciate the value of having his or her own insurance ;" . 
program at an atTordably low weekly or monthly premium. A total business experience. 

3. Pays benefits for all types of accidents. 
4. 24-hour-per-day protection, not just "On Route" coverage. .,,' 

5. Pays in addition to other insurance, no matter if group, blanket or individual coverage.' • -:-. ... 
._~"'.l,C '-..' 

6. No coordination or subrogation of benefits on coverage listed or shown in certificate ." "". . . 
or outline of coverage. . . ,'.: .... :, ... : .. -. ; 

,. No deductible or coinsurance clause- full or maximum benefits paid on all benefits _'. 
listed in the certificate. , ... 

8. Pays the insured youngster a Disability Benefit if off the route due to an accident. 

. 9. Substitute carriers, but not helpers. are protected while on the route. (Helpers must ' . 
• -.. obtain their own "THE CHAMPION" insurance coverage.) , ', .. ,. 

10. The policy pays benefits for both in-patient hospital or non-hospital care. 

I I. The policy pays an Accidental Death and Dismemberment benefit. 

12. -Benefits are paid to insured carriers directly. 

13. Fills the void on unpaid medical biDs left by some parents' group or major medical 
programs. -Not all parents have coverage paying 100% of all expenses for medical 
services. 

-."' . .cl': .; ~.' '> •. ~ •. ~.;;""~ .i.r';"'· "··;·',,_:I,i.y~ .<c.·'.:· .. ' '" '" ;·.,:';..:·;,.. ... y,Jj·~i·~;'<ii.,;;-;,.<~ti.>:.~::~,·> , •. ~ . 
.. - We do not recommend that benefits under ''THE CHAMPION" program be assigned 

directly for payment to the doctor or hospital for services rendered. If, however, 
assignments are made by the insured's parents or legal guardian, they will be honored 

oj': ,'. as per State Insurance Laws. .•. .. ' .. 
.,.. 
-', , 

"_. ~' •• ".; ",_, r'~"~ 

.. j:':: ',fk.~t:' ':';" '.' 
:>--~ : ..... 

.. ~ ~" ·:.;:· .. X~·~!"L:·:.-.:!i,.- . 

"",." 

.. ~,' 
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How to claim your benefits 
when you are hurt in a cqvered accident. 

1. Secure medical treatment immediately following your accident . 

2. Notify the Circulation Department of your accident. 

3. Complete a claim blank and return it to the newspaper office. 

UTHE CHAMPION III"® 
From National Casualty Company 

( 

'. 

HMC 7088 u. 35t per week/S1.50 per month 980112815 
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January 19, 1987 

Statment by Bruce K. Smith, publisher of the Bozeman Daily Chronicle 1n 

support of HB 80. 

I am asking members of the committee support and give a do pass recommendation 

to HB 80. 

When a young boy or girl is contracted by the newspaper for a delivery 

route, they are given the opportunity to purchase an accident insurance 

policy that covers them not only while they are delivering newspapers, 

but will provide protection for them 24 hours per day. 

The plan the Chronicle has is designed especially for youngsters acting 

as newspaper carriers and gives them an opportunity to learn about the 

value of having their own insurance program at an affordably low weekly 

or monthly premium. 

The plan pays benefits for all types of accidents as well as a disability 

benefit if the accident prevents the carrier from delivering the newspapers. 

It provides 24-hour coverage, not just "on route" coverage. In addition 

the policy insures the substitute while they are on the route. It also 

has accidental death and dismemberment benefits. 

Should the carrier decline the insurance, the newspaper purchases a policy 

that will cover the youngster while he/she is on the route. The benefits 

are the same except for the fact that the policy costs the carrier nothing, 

the entire premium is paid by the newspaper. Newspaper carriers have insurance 

protection should they be injured while delivering newspapers. 

The independent contractor status of newspaper carriers 1S being gradually 

eroded away by governmental agencies. They assume newspapers are taking 

advantage of young people who deliver their product. This is simply not 

true. When a youngster is contracted to deliver newspapers a representative 
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of the newspaper will sit down with him/her and their parents, go over 

the contract with them before they sign it. In addition the newspaper 

will give constant support and encouragement while the carrier is on the 

route. 

Most carriers receive about 30% of the subscription price for each one 

of their subscribers. The Bozeman Chronicle has several carriers and families 

who have had the same route for years. I know one carrier who has been 

delivering papers for the last five years and now is a junior in high school. 

In addition to providing spending money, the newspaper route makes it possible 

for him to buy all his own clothing, he has even purchased a car with the 

money he has earned on his newspaper route. 

Should newspapers not gain the exemption they seek from workers compensation 

fund, it will affect how they deal with their carriers and force them to 

begin looking for alternate delivery methods. 

I started delivering newspapers when I was I I years old, all of my children 

have had newspaper routes, I think it is valuable experience for young 

people. 

I urge you to support this bill and give it a do pass recommendation. 



INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR TESTS 
DIVISION OF WORKERS' COMPENSATION 

The Two-Part Test: 

EX H 181 T--:-.... >~_) -:--__ 
J .... ,I __ , 

DATE Ji /'1 1;-' i 

-48_ r 6 ' 

WAn 'independent contractor' is one who renders service in 
the course of an occupation and: 

1. has been and will continue to be free from 
control or direction over the performance of the 
services, both under his contract and in fact; and 

2. is engaged in an independently established trade, 
occupation, profession, or business. ft 

(Sec. 39-71-120, MCA) 

Factors to Determine Freedom From Control: 

1. direct evidence of right or exercise of control; 

2. method of payment; 

3. furnishing of equipment; and 

4. right to fire 

Insurance Compliance Bureau 
January 19, 1987 
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WORKERS' COMEPNSATION OAf~ iI!~)7?1 
INDEPENDENT CONTRACTORS I COVERAGE LAW HB_ X ./ -' " 

Section 39-71-401. MeA 

(1) .•. Wo~kers' Compensation Act applies to all employers ... and 
employees ..•• 

[except] 

-I 
..I 

·1 ... 
~ (2) .•. Wo~ke~s' Compensation Act does not apply to any of 

following employments: 

(a) 
(b) 
(c) 
~d) employment of sole p~op~ietors o~ working members of 

partnersh!i.p 

~ other th~n ~hose who consider themselves or hold 
themselves out as independent contractors 

4 and who are not contractingf~r [:) 
.' ... " 

agricultural ser~ices ... 

I 
I 

broker o~ salesman services [in .real ty] •. 

, (e) 
(f) 
(g) 

(3) .•. an independent contractor ... 

~ who is not contracting for [:] 

I 

I 
ag~icultural services ... 
broker or salesman services [in realty]l. 

must elect to be bound personally and individually by the provisit 
of compensation plan No.1. 2. or 3, 

but he may apply to the division for an exemption from the wO~kerl' 
Compensation Act for himself. 

I 
I 
I .... : 

~ 

""1": .. 
• , ,OJ 



DEPARTMENT OF LABOR & INDUSTRyDAT,--E 0;-) _I '-' _~/ _"_ 

DIVISION OF WORKERS' COMPENSATION HB_\ ...... ~ __ ~· ___ _ 

TED SCHWINDEN, GOVERNOR 
MARGARET "PEG" CONDON BLDG. 

5 SO, LAST CHANCE GULCH 

-STATE OF MONTANA-----
January 19, 1987 

Honorable Les Kitsel~Qn, Chairman 
House Business and Labor Com~ittee 
Montana State Legislature 
Capitol Station 
Helena, MT 59620 

Re: House Bill 80: supplemental Testi~ony 

Dear Chairman Kitselman: 

HELENA, MONTANA 59601 

At your request, I have further information pertaining to 
House Bill 80 heard by your honorable committee this 
morning. 

According to the State Compensation Fund, the following 
are class codes and premium rates for newspaper carriers: 

Class code 4304 - Carriers on foot $1.93 per $100 
Class code 7380 - Carriers on bicycle or other vehicle 

$5.19 per $100 

Premium rates may be higher for private carriers. 

Most newspapers are covered under Plan 2 (private 
insurance carriers), including Lee Enterprises and the 
Great Falls Tribune \/hich are covered by Transportation 
Insurance, Inc. 

Please let me know if I can provide further information. 

Sincerely, 

Hiram Shaw, Chief 
Insurance Compliance Bureau 

Hslcl 

cc: Robert J. Robinson, Administrator 

Administration 
406·444·6518 

Division Telephones: 
Insurance Compliance 

406·444·6530 

"AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER" 

Safety 
406·444·6401 



APPLICATION FOR m DIVISION OF ~ 
DWCVSEONLY 

INDEPENDENT 
~ WORKERS' .. Dale Received 

.,. ) COMPENSATION \ .. 
CONTRACTOR E~~i-UOI-r /; 
EXEMPTION 

J ) J ~1 I 

"(/ DATE 

HB ?<V 

Applicant's Name: 

Mailing Address: 

City: State: Zip: 

Applicant's Social Security # Applicant's Federal 1.0. # 

Applicant's Telephone # Business Telephone # 

Business Name (DBA) 

Brief Description of Business: 

,~ PART A: INSTRUCTIONS 

1. Complete this form only if you are a sole proprietor or a working member of a partnership who holds himself out to be an 
independent contractor and do not want Workers' Compensation Insurance on yourself. Independent contractors who want 
Workers' Compensation Insurance and people who are employees should not complete this form. 

2. If we approve your application, we will send you an approval letter, which will be effective for one year. This takes about 30 days. If 
your application is incomplete, we will return your application with a letter identifying the problems. If we do not approve your 
application, we will send you a letter explaining our reasons. 

3. If you do not agree with the Division's decision you may request an informal administrative review to present or clarify facts and 
present arguments in support of your application. If the information presented shows you meet Division requirements, we will give 
you an approval letter. If the Division still does not approve your application, you may request a formal Division hearing. The 
decision from that hearing is appealable to a court. 

4. Send the completed form and the information requested in the form to: Workers' Compensation Division, 5 South Last Chance 
Gulch, Helena, Montana 59601. For information telephone, 1-800-332-6102 (toll free) or 444-6530. 

PART 8: APPLICATION REQUIREMENTS 

CATEGORY 1. If you have employees, answer A, B, and C, below; then read Part C on the reverse side and sign the form. 

A. Number of persons employed by the business other than the applicant~· 

B. Name of Workers' Compensation Insurance carrier: 

C. Workers' Compensation Insurance Policy Number: 

CATEGORY 2. If you do not have employees, furnish the following information: 

SECTION I: Demonstrate that you are engaged in an independently established trade, occupation, profession or business by providing 
'rill one or more of the following: 

, A. Attach evidence that you pay self employment tax for yourself, or; 

B. Submit a copy of your most recent Federal or State Income Tax Report that shows income and expenses of your business, or; 

CONTINUED ON REVERSE SIDE 

OWe-MIS LF840 (New 7184) OS29O 



C. Provide a copy of the sales dealer agreement signed by both you and the hiring agent which demonstrlU.~~ th~t XqP qualify as a non- " 
employee according to the Internal Revenue Code Rules implementing the 1982 Federal Tax Equity & Fis"ekl ~!pOBSteM;~~A _~ v-: 
that shows you fulfill the IRS definition of direct seller._ ", TL __ ........... ----L:d 

", SECTION 2. Demonstrate that you hold yourself out to be an independent contractor by doing one of t~ s>~ng: __________ . ___ _ 

A. Attach a copy of a signed contract in which you are identified as an independent contractor who is free from control or direction over 
the performance of your services, other than the control or direction required by governn:ent regulation, and which is signed by the 
hiring agents and yourself; or; 

B. Attach letters from at least three different hiring agents, each of which state you are now or were under contract to them during your 
most recent tax year as an independent contractor in the business identified on the face of this form, and that you were free of their 
control or direction over the performance of your service, other than control or direction required by gover .lment regulation. 

SECTION 3. Answer the following questions: 

A. Do you perform services using the judgement your trade, occupation, profession, or business requires rather than the hiring agent's 
instruction on how to perform? (Mark one only) YES __ NO __ 

B. Does performance of new or altered services on your contract require a revision of your original contract to which you must consent 
before the new or altered services are performed? (Mark one only) YES __ NO __ 

C. Do you have a large, substantial investment in tools, equipment, or knowledge essential to the performance of your services? (Mark 
one only) YES __ NO __ (If you mark "YES", the Division may require you to provide documentation of your investment.) 

PART C: DECLARATIONS 

Read the following: 

1. I make this statement with the understanding that as a sole proprietor or working member of a partnership who is an independent 
contractor, I am required to purchase Workers' Compensation Insurance or obtain this exemption. (Note: If you are an employee, 
your employer must purchase Workers' Compensation Insurance to cover you under the provisions of the Workers' Compensation 
Act.) 

2. I understand that if I purchase Workers' Compensation Insurance on myself and pay the required premium, there is no need for me 
to apply for an exemption as an independent contractor. 

~ 3. I understand that this application applies only to me and not to any person who is employed by me. 

.. 

4. I understand that if this application is approved by the Division, exemption will be effective no longer than one year from the date of 
certification or sooner if the Division receives notification from me in writing that it should be cancelled. 

5. I understand that if this application is approved and unless I purchase Workers' Compensation for myself, I am waiving all my rights 
to wage loss and medical benefits in the event I sustain an industrial injury or an occupational disease when I am working as an 
independent contractor. (Note: The benefits of a worker covered by Workers' Compensation Insurance include; a) reasonable 
medical services and prescription drugs that may be necessary as a result of an occupational injury or disease; b) wage-loss benefits 
while the worker is unable to return to work, amounting to two-thirds (2/3) of the wages received at the time of injury up to a 
maximum of the State's average weekly wage; c) if an injury results in a permanent disability or loss of a body member, an indemnity 
award or permanent wage-loss benefits; and d) additional benefits including payment for injuries causing loss of vision, disfigure­
ment, burial and wage-loss benefits for dependents of a deceased worker.) 

My signature on this application indicates my request for an exemption from the requirements of the Workers' Compensation Act 
and that all the information and declarations I have supplied with this application are true, complete and correct to the best of my 
knowledge. 

DATE SIGNATURE 

DWCUSEONLY 

c 

e 
I 
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Department of Revenue 
Gary Blewett, Liquor Division Administrator 

HB 133 Testimony 
"An Act to make Consistent Certain Term in the 
Montana Alcoholic Beverage Code" 

EXHIBIT_ ..... ! ~ __ 
DATE .' /.( .-'1 

HB )33 I 

This bill is a "housekeeping" bill that cleans up the inconsistent use of 
terms throughout the Alcoholic Beverage Code. 

The bill uses the term "alcoholic beverage", which is already defined in 
the code, to replace several terms that now have a more limited meaning 
than they used to. There are 59 places this change is made, usually 
replacing the term "liquor", which since 1979 excludes table wine. 

The bill uses the term "all-beverages license" to replace "liquor license". 
The term "liquor license" was redesignated as "all-beverages license" in 
1975. There are 9 places this change is made. 

The bill adds the term "and table wine" to the term "liquor" in 22 places. 
These are sections where state retail stores are involved and specify the 
limitations under which sales may be made. Since state stores ar'e allowed 
to sell both "liquor" and "table wine", the limitations should apply to 
both as was the intention before 1979 when the term "liquor" included 
"table wine". 

Miscellaneous changes: 

The word "table" is inserted before the word "wine" in 4 places; "and table 
wine" is added after the word "beer" in 2 places; the percentage of alcohol 
for table wine is changed in one place to conform with the 1985 revision 
from 14% to.16%; a redundancy concerning "wine license amendments" is elim­
inated; table wine seized by a sheriff is covered in one place; and refer­
ence to chapter 5 (I.D. cards) which was repealed in 1979, is deleted. 

Most of these changes concern terms that should have been revised when the 
table wine initiative passed in 1979. Previously table wine was totally 
controlled by the state and the term "liquor" included "table wine". The 
definition of liquor was changed in 1979 to exclude table wine, but places 
where the term was used often were not changed. 

The problem that gave rise to this bill illustrates the issue: The Depart­
ment's investigators uncovered a case where an unlicensed person was sell­
ing tainted table wine. His defense was that our law only prohibited his 
selling "liquor" not "table wine". The Department has had to fight this in 
court to enforce the law. The Department's position was upheld at Adminis­
trative Hearing but the case has been appealed to the District Court. 

This bill attempts to clean up the terminology in 98 places in the Alcohol­
ic Beverage Code so that the Department does not have to repeatedly liti­
gate what is clearly the intention of the law. 
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SUPPORT Y, OPPOSE AMEND 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM 

PLEASE LEAVE PREPARED STATEMENT WITH SECRETARY. 
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BILL NO. 
HOUSE BILL NO. 133 DATE JANUARY 19, 1987 
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IF YOU CARE TO WRITE COMMENTS, ASK SECRETARY FOR WITNESS STATEMENT FORM. 
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